

September 21, 2016

Sinthu Ramalingam One Chance Illinois

## VIA EMAIL - sinthu@onehanceillinois.org

Re:

FOIA Request Dated August 31, 2016 and received August 31, 2016

Subject: A request for a copy of the following records/information:

- 1. Does your district have an acceleration policy?
- 2. Does it allow students to enter Kindergarten early?
- 3. Does it allow students to enter first grade early?
- 4. Does it allow students to take classes at a higher level than their current grade?
- 5. Does it allow students to skip grades?
- 6. Does it allow students to graduate high school early?

## Dear Ms. Ramalingam:

This letter will serve as Community Unit School District 308's response to your August 31, 2016 request under the Freedom of Information Act (5 ILCS 140/I et seq.), in which you asked for the above referenced information. The information responsive to your request is listed as follows:

- 1. BOE Policy 6:280 -located on our website
- 2. We do not offer early entrance to kindergarten
- 3. BOE Policy 7.50 located on our website
- 4. BOE Policy 6:310 (Dual Credit) located on our website
- 5. BOE Policy 6:320 (Course Credit for High School Diploma) located on our website
- 6. BOE Policy 6:300 located on our website

The application for early entrance to first grade can be found on our district website at the following link:

## http://www.sd308.org/domain/161

To promote district transparency and assist others who may have a similar question, this responsive document will be posted online on the district's website. To access it, go to  $\frac{www.sd308.org}{www.sd308.org}$  and select Our District > Freedom of Information Act Request > FOIA Request Responses, then select FOIA ID #16-26.

Please be advised that to comply with your FOIA request, the district incurred the expense of \$276.05 comprised of the cost of labor and resources used to search for records responsive to your request. You are not legally required to reimburse the district for the amount incurred.

Please let me know if you have additional questions. Thank you.

Drian Graves

Freedom of Information Officer